
From: IRENE FORD  
Sent: Monday, June 06, 2022 11:36 AM
To: Wayne Emmerson <wayne.emmerson@york.ca>; Council@vaughan.ca; John Taylor <jtaylor@newmarket.ca>; Jack
Heath - Markham Regional Councillor <jheath@markham.ca>; Jim Jones <jjones@markham.ca>; Carmine Perrelli
<carmine.perrelli@richmondhill.ca>; david.west@richmondhill.ca; Joe DiPaola <joe.dipaola@richmondhill.ca>; Joe Li
<joeli@markham.ca>; Frank Scarpitti <mayorscarpitti@markham.ca>; Deputy Mayor Don Hamilton – Markham
<dhamilton@markham.ca>; Margaret Quirk <mquirk@georgina.ca>; Mayor-Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville
<mayor@townofws.ca>; Tom Mrakas <tmrakas@aurora.ca>; Tom Vegh <tvegh@newmarket.ca>; Virginia Hackson
<vhackson@eastgwillimbury.ca>; Robert Grossi <rgrossi@georgina.ca>; Clerks@vaughan.ca; Regional Clerk
<clerkgeneralline@york.ca>; Steve Pellegrini <spellegrini@king.ca>
Cc: Sandra Malcic <sandra.malcic@york.ca>; Paul Bottomley <paul.bottomley@york.ca>; Paul Freeman
<paul.freeman@york.ca>
Subject: [External] Highway 50 & Hwy 7 - Gateway Community or Warehouse Monsters/Regional Conversion Requests

Vaughan Clerks - Please add this as my communication for tomorrow's Agenda Item 6.5 entitled SEVEN 427
DEVELOPMENTS INC. OFFICIAL PLAN AMENDMENT FILE OP.21.018 ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT FILE Z.21.037
VICINITY OF HIGHWAY 7 AND NEW HUNTINGTON ROAD

Regional Clerks - Please add this as a communication for the next time the Official Plan comes forward to York Region Council

Vaughan and York Region Council, 

Please be advised that there seems to be some confusion with the vision of a gateway community presented by Regional
Councillor Jackson at York Region Council and the development applications being received. I am concerned that York Region
Council supported a employment conversion request that is not suitable and will facilitate residential development, a sensitive
receptor in an area that is not suitable. Unfortunately York Region Council did not head to my warning and proceeded to vote on
this item in the absence of staff recommendations. For reasons I do not understand Vaughan Council members appear to have
blindly supported this motion from Regional Councillor Jackson. Vaughan Council members ought to know better than to blindly
support motions brought forward on land-use based on the six MZO's supported in the absence of any planning or legal due
diligence to review the members motions brought forward by Mayor Bevilacqua in 2020. 

It appears we have 13 members at Regional Council who think they now better than staff and are too willing to blindly support
motions that are clearly at the behest of the landowner. Upon driving out to this site I found a TACC site and what I assume to
be warehouse scaffolding being erected. On the other side of Highway 50 on the SW corner there appears to be a monster
sized industrial warehouse space being erected. 

My concerns about suitable land-use and the real vision for these lands appears to be spot-on. There are no hotels or
residential being proposed just more warehousing. https://pub-vaughan.escribemeetings.com/filestream.ashx?
DocumentId=107626
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It is unclear to me if Vaughan and York Region Council members do not understand the ramifications of their decisions or they
do not care. These motions have the potential to increase the land value practically overnight. I hope when the remaining
conversion requests brought forward by Regional Councillor Jackson and unethically supported by Vaughan's Mayor and other
Regional Councillors that Regional Council members will consider how factual the information really is and if they want to put
their name to the voting record for motions that clearly only benefit and are in the interest of the landowner not the community.
Both are near Highway 413 and one is to downgrade Greenbelt protection and will result in the very outcomes that caused so
many to speak so loudly against ROPA7. 
 

 

Regional Council - May 26, 2022
 
Thank you, 
Irene Ford


